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MONTMORENCY SECONDARY COLLEGE IS OPEN  

MONDAY BEFORE CUP DAY 

2ND NOVEMBER, 2015 

TIMETABLED CLASSES WILL BE PROVIDED  FOR STUDENTS 

ON THIS DAY 

HOWEVER, THE CANTEEN WILL BE CLOSED 

STUDENTS ARE REMINDERED TO BRING FOOD 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Students 

On Saturday 29th August and Saturday 

12th September, our community 

celebrated two wonderful 

Presentation Balls at the Melrose 

Reception Centre.  It is the twenty 

seventh year of our Presentation Balls 

and this year eighteen pairs of 

students in Ball One and 12 pairs in 

Ball Two, together with family, friends 

and College staff, again showcased 

splendid celebrations in two 

spectacular College and community 

events. 

In the formal part of the evening at 

the first Ball our pairs of Year Eleven 

students were introduced, profiled 

and presented to the guests and 

Senior School Leader Bronwyn Mackey 

and myself.  In the second Ball 

Bronwyn Mackey was the MC, 

introducing our pairs and reading their 

profiles as they were presented to the 

guests, Assistant Principal Clara Rocca 

and myself.  A huge thank you to 

organisers, Jennie Siede and Leanne 

Johnson, who have organised and run 

our Presentation Balls for the past 20 

years and as always produce superb 

events. 

Also, a big thank you to Julie Ryan, 

who has taught the ‘dance moves’ to 

thousands of our debutantes for the 

past 25 years and, as on these two 

Saturday evenings, presented them in 

spectacular fashion. 

One of our quiet achievers at the 

College is Year 10 student, Mayson 

Hoverd.  Mayson is an outstanding 

young person and athlete who has 

been chosen in the Under 16 Victorian 

School Boys Rugby Union Team and 

will be touring with the team to 

Ireland, Scotland, England, Wales, 

Belgium and France for four weeks 

later in the year.  Mayson has been 

playing Rugby Union since the age of 8 

for the Eltham Rugby Club and he has 

been one of their stand-out players 

for a number of years.  I am certain 

that Mayson has an outstanding 

Rugby career ahead of him and we 

congratulate him on his outstanding 

achievements. 

Students and parents would be now 

well aware of the fire damage 

sustained by the College in the arson 

attack that occurred in the early 

hours of the morning on Friday 25th 

September.  The G Block English 

Office was broken into and set on fire 

and it has been destroyed, as has the 

adjoining computer pod and Room 

G14.  Rooms G8, G10 and G11 were 

also fire and water damaged and the 

whole wing, which includes eight 

classrooms, the Science Store and 

Prep room and three teacher offices 

are out of action and locked down. 

The suspected arsonist was arrested 

and held in remand since the day of 

the attack, an attack that was random 

and not related in any way to the 

College or anyone in our school 

community whatsoever.  Since the 

fire our Principal Team and staff have 

worked around the clock with teams 

of people and contractors from 

numerous authorities to assess, 

Year 10 Student, Mayson Hoverd. 

A quiet achiever. 
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contain and clear out the damage.  We 

are extremely pleased that the College 

was open on the first day of Term 4 for 

classes to operate as normal.  We have 

had to make some emergency 

arrangements which have included 

procuring and installing four new 

Science relocatable classrooms and a 

new Science Prep room, adjacent to A 

Block, on the river side of the College.  

We also have two brand new General 

Purpose classrooms at the end of A 

Block.  The staff in the English office 

has been relocated to other offices as 

has the staff in our Maths and Science 

offices. 

I would really like to thank and 

commend our six members of staff: 

Caitlin Penrose, Kate Webb, Kerryn 

Murray, Jacob Bloom, Cathy Dunstan 

and Gareth Young, who lost all of their 

own teaching resources and many 

personal and professional items in the 

fire.  They have all resumed their 

normal teaching duties at the College 

and are doing a great job in adverse 

circumstances. 

I would also like to acknowledge our 

Local Member of Parliament, Vicki 

Ward, and also the Minister for 

Education, James Merlino, for their 

contact and efforts to support us in 

this unfortunate event.  They have 

both responded with a high level of 

concern and genuine support for our 

College community.  One very positive 

outcome is that our permanent 

building redevelopment program looks 

like being fast tracked by the 

Department of Education and Training 

in response to this event and we have 

already held initial meetings with 

architects and project managers. 

A special request to parents:  Can you 

please let me, or the General Office 

know, if your child has been selected 

or chosen at State or National level, 

for any personal or team achievement, 

whether it be academic, artistic or 

sporting.  We would like to establish a 

register of high achievement and to 

acknowledge these students in some 

way consistent with our College motto 

of ‘Pride in Achievement’. 

Regards, 

Allan Robinson 

Principal 

An invitation is extended 

to all members of the 

College Community  

to attend 

A PUBLIC MEETING OF  

THE MONTMORENCY 

SECONDARY COLLEGE 

COUNCIL 

to be held  

WEDNESDAY  

28th October, 2015 

at 7.30pm 

 in the College Staff Room  

for the presentation of 

the Montmorency 

Secondary College  

2014 Annual Report 

TERM 4 AT A GLANCE  

Friday 16th October Last Day Year 12 Classes 

Monday 19th October Whole School Farewell Assembly &  

Year 12 Celebration Day—Funfields  

Wednesday 21st October Immunisation—Year 8 Boostrix and  

Yr 9 & 10 Boostrix Mop Up 

Thursday 22nd October Year 12 Graduation  - 8.00pm in College  

Gymnasium 

Tuesday 27th October Arts Alive Opening & Awards Night 

Wednesday 28th October School Council Meeting—7:30pm 

Tuesday 3rd November Melbourne Cup Day 

Wednesday 4th November—Thursday 

12th November 

Year 10 & 11 Exams 

Monday 16th November—Thursday 

19th November 

2016 Year 11 & 12 Orirentation 

Tuesday 24th November 2016 Year  7 Information Night 

Wednesday 25th November School Council Meeting—7:30pm 



STUDENTS TRAVELLING ON PUBLIC TRANSPORT 

Students aged 17 and over are required to obtain a Victoria Public 
Transport (VPT) Student Concession Card in order to continue using their 
concession Myki.  Application forms are available from any Metro premium 
station or online.  Click on this link for more information - concession card.  

Students must carry a valid concession card when travelling on public 
transport. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Montmorency Secondary College will once again be hosting its 

annual  

Awards Evening on  

Thursday 17th December, 2015  

7.00pm at the  

Planetshakers Centre  

360 Main Road,  Lower Plenty 

The Awards will honour students’ achievements in the areas of 

Academia, Sport, Leadership and Citizenship.     

SNAKE ALERT  

 

An urgent and important reminder to 

all students who travel to and from 

school using the Plenty River path or 

the sports ovals that they need to be 

aware tiger snakes are usually active 

at this time of the year, and that for 

the last six years they have been very 

aggressive during hot weather.  

Environmental experts predict that 

snake sightings will become more 

prevalent this year. I have spoken to a 

field officer from the  City of Banyule, 

and he said that short bursts of warm 

weather and sunshine resulted in 

snakes emerging from the scrub near 

the river and sunning themselves on 

paths and concrete surfaces.  We have 

also had some Council warning signs 

installed near the river paths warning 

pedestrians to “Beware of Snakes”. 

In February some six years ago one of 

our own students was bitten by a 

snake while walking near the river 

path at Simms Road Oval, and he 

spent a considerable amount of time 

in hospital.  There are now warning 

signs along the path but all students 

and pedestrians need to exercise 

extreme caution when travelling to 

and from school along the river tracks.  

It is comforting to know that we have 

a great network of neighbours and 

pedestrians who use the river path 

and if there are any sightings of snakes 

they let the College know 

immediately. 

Take special care, 

Allan Robinson 

Principal 

 

 

YEAR 9 CAMP 

PAYMENTS NOW 

OVERDUE 

Final payment for Year 9 Camp 

is now overdue.  Please contact 

Lubby in the Bursar’s office to 

make payments or if you have 

any queries on 9422 1500. 

YEAR 12 FORMAL  

Thursday 19th November 

PAYMENTS NOW OVERDUE 

Payment for Year 12 Formal is 

now overdue.   

Full Amount:  $110 

Please contact Lubby in the 

Bursar’s office to make 

payments or if you have any 

queries on 9422 1500. 

http://ptv.vic.gov.au/tickets/concessions/
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On Thursday 10th September, the students of the year 
10 French class met at 11am outside the canteen, walked 
to the station and caught a train into the city. After a 
pleasant journey, we disembarked at Flinders Street and 
followed Mme Créta down some unpleasant smelling 
streets until we reached the restaurant we would be 
dining at; The French Brasserie in Malthouse Lane. 
 
Upon entering we were greeted by a flurry of French 
language and mouth-watering aromas.  We were 
welcomed by a man who attempted to confuse us by 
speaking to us in German, before being seated at our 
table.  
 
After being seated we decided between having a poisson (fish) or poulet (chicken) dish for lunch and tested out our French 
skills by ordering and asking questions in 
French to the waitresses. The food was 
absolutely delicious, and of course desert 
was even better with the option of 
chocolate mousse or crème brûlée.  
 
Thank you to Mme Créta for 
accompanying us and for organising this 
great experience, it gave us all a place 
outside of the classroom to try 
communicating in French and gave the 
students who are going on the French trip 
next year a taste of what they are to 
expect.  
 

Emma Jaeger-Pound 

Year 10 French Excursion to the French Brasserie 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM 
 
clk2sell app – a fast way for parents to buy and sell second hand 
uniforms. 
Last year State Schools' Relief launched clk2sell – a smartphone 
solution to buy and sell second-hand school uniforms. With the new 
term and season change, it's a great time to upload and sell those 
unwanted uniform items.  
Close to 100 schools are now using the app - saving time and money. 
State Schools’ Relief is encouraging more schools and parents to get 
on board to reap the benefits. “Parents have saved 50-70 per cent”, 
said State Schools’ Relief CEO, Stephen Isles.  
By being able to purchase uniforms at a reduced price can allow 
children to wear the appropriate uniform and in turn gain the 
confidence to attend school without feeling embarrassed or being 
bullied. 
Hear about how the clk2sell app works and the benefits experienced 
by parents and schools already using the app. Watch the clk2sell 
video. 
By the end of this month clk2sell will be expanding its functionality to 
include musical instruments and text books. Stay tuned for more 
information.  
For more information about this resource go to www.clk2sell.com or 
email info@clk2sell.com. 

UNIFORM SHOP 

During the recent fire at the College, the Academy 
Uniform Shop, which operates from our College 
grounds, was damaged and consequently has now 
been closed indefinitely.   
 
As a result, all uniform purchases can only be made 
from Academy’s Thomastown store at 238 Wolseley 
Place, Thomastown.   
 
Telephone orders can also be placed with the store 
and items will  be delivered to the College on Friday 
of each week which can then be collected from the 
General Office.   
 
For further information, or any enquiries about 
College uniform purchases, please contact Academy 
Uniforms on  9460 8011. 

https://publish.viostream.com/play/wow9q5begygpn
https://publish.viostream.com/play/wow9q5begygpn
http://www.clk2sell.com/
mailto:info@clk2sell.com


The Victorian State School Spectacular is a mass dance event held at Hisense Arena yearly. This year, roughly 3000 kids from 

200 different government schools came together to perform for an audience of nearly 10,000 people.  

For months prior to the performance, our group from Monty attended weekly rehearsals and we also went to 4 whole-day 

rehearsals at Diamond Valley College where we learnt new choreography and practised our dances. The theme for the 

performance this year was ‘Storytelling.  

On the 10th and 11th we attended an all-day dress rehearsal and practise at Hisense Areana, where we got to learn our 

positions and way around the arena. On the 12th of September, it was the day of the performance. We had a matinée 

performance at 1pm and then an evening 

show at 6.30. There were circus 

performers, singers, dancers, the mass 

choir and the orchestra performing, and it 

was an absolutely amazing thing to be a 

part of. Some of the songs we danced to 

were Take On Me by A-Ha,  Don’t You 

Worry Child by Avicci, Am I Wrong by Nico 

and Vinz, Listen by Beyonce, Shake It Off 

by Taylor Swift, Happy by Pharrell Williams 

and many more. The whole thing was 

televised by Channel 9.  

Overall, State School Spectacular was an 

awesome experience and we are so 

grateful to have been a part of it. Thank 

you to Mr Cetin, Miss Shelton and the 

VSSS team for making it all possible.  

2015 VICTORIAN STATE SCHOOLS SPECTACULAR 

The Participants: 

 Clara Breese 

 Mikayla Everard 

 Michaela Fernando 

 Lainey Foster 

 Kasey Francis 

 Keira Gibson 

 Felicity James 

 Olivia Kerrison 

 Nina Law-Davies 

 Paris McDermott 

 Chloe McPherson 

 Mikayla Plunkett 

 Solveig Prictor 

 Imogen Prictor 

 Flora Radomin 

 Mackie Scales 

 Sarah Street 

 



Each year, in addition to our week of performances and art exhibition for Arts Alive, students who have achieved high levels of 
creativity and excellence are nominated to receive an award.  

Awards in the categories of Instrumental Music and Music will be presented at the Music performances on Monday 26th 
October, 7:30pm.  

Art, VCD, Wood, Metal and Photography awards will be presented at the opening of the Arts Alive exhibition on Tuesday 27th 
October, 6:30pm.  

Drama awards will be handed out to students over next few weeks.  

All finalists receive a certificate, and winners are awarded a certificate and prize.  

Finalists will be officially notified by letter in addition to this Newsletter notice.  

Our student nominations for the 2015 Arts Alive Awards are as follows:  

ARTS ALIVE 2015  

ART 

Year 7 Art (Semester 1) 
Rhymney Harris, Tatijana Peseta, Emalee Robey 

Year 7 Art (Semester 2) 
Benjamin Mifsud, Patrick Mifsud, Sarah Streat 

Year 8/9 Drawing & Painting 
Simon Chiu, Joshua Rofe, Kyla Trewalla 

Year 8/9 Ceramics & Sculpture 
Caitlin Chin, Isabelle Hall, Kyra Krukowitch 

Year 10 Art  
Morgan Hall, Demi Rose, Sarah Ray Anderson 

Year 11 Art  
Emily Dulabic, Marcel Goebel, Riley Marumaru 

 
VCD 

Year 7 VCD (Semester 1) 
Olivia Ferronato, Curtis Kenshole, Lily Shering 

Year 7 VCD (Semester 2) 
Lauren Giles, Ethan Glenn, Marcus Gyaw 

Year 8/9 Drawing & Design 
Tara Boddy, Caleb Hallett, Olivia Kerrison, Victoria Mitchell,  

Year 8/9 Design for Living 
Kierley Green, Jessica Holland, Georgia Pearce 

Year 10 VCD 
Max Charles, Jasmine Guccione, Madeleine Pearce 

Year 11 VCD 
Morgan Hall, Riley Marumaru 

PHOTOGRAPHY 

Year 8 Photography 
Jack Andrew, Michaela Fernando, Kierley Green 

Year 9 Photography 
Emily Butler, Thomas Pavlovic, Darcy Scales 

Year 10 Photography 
Emily Francey, Chloe Stewart 

 
MEDIA  

Year 8/9 Animation 
Grayson Malloy, Alaska Nixon 

Year 10 Media 
Megan Hall, Jasmine Hall, Holly Scott 

 

WOOD/METAL 

Year 7 Wood & Metal (Semester 1) 
Chris Mackie, John Russell-Calma, Brianna Ryan 

Year 7 Wood & Metal (Semester 2) 
Lily Bradshaw, Kasey Francis, Elizabeth Short 

Year 8/9 Wood 
Ryan Leaper, Lachlan McKenzie, Luke Rendell 

Year 8/9 Metal 
Isabella Walters, Matt Mikola, Bridget Dorizzi 

Year 10 Metal  
Callam Dunn, Connor Kane 

 

 



ARTS ALIVE 2015  

MUSIC 

Year 7 Music (Semester 1)  
Olivia Ferronato, Jasper Glab, Samer Moufarrej 

Year 7 Music (Semester 2)  
Lauren Giles, Taylah Harris, Julian Sinfield-Jones 

Year 8/9 Music  
Michaela Fernando, Solveig Prictor, Ryan Siede 

Year 10 Music  
Jesse Edwards, Natasha Sikkes, Nathan Stone 

Year 11 Music  
Emilia Dowell, Paris Hardy, Daniel Wanden 

Year 12 Music  
Bradley Johnston, William Martin, Jessica Ryan 

 

DRAMA 

Year 7 Drama (Semester 1) 
Michael Church, Pat Mifsud, Julian Sinfield-Jones 

Year 7 Drama (Semester 2)  
Olivia Ferronato, Mya Serda, Maddy Strangwick 

Year 8/9 Drama 
Shaun James, Alaska Nixon, Solveig Prictor 

Year 8/9 Comedy 
Holly Cunningham, Joshua Rofe, Ryan Siede 

Year 10 Drama 
Emily Francey, Jackson Fricker, Paige Straughair 

Year 11 Drama 
Emma Jaeger-Pound, Hayden Marks, Lucy Sinfield-Jones 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC 

Junior Strings Award 
Ebony Amos, Imogen Prictor, Abbey Smith 

Junior Voice Award 
Jessica Coleiro, Chloe Giles 

Senior Voice Award 
Emilia Dowell, Paris Hardy, Emma Jaeger-Pound, Jessica Ryan 

Junior Woodwind 
Nina Law-Davies, Lily Shering, Joshua Mealmaker 

Senior Woodwind 
Max Dowell, Emilia Dowell, Chloe Giles 

Junior Brass 
Nathan Anderson, Devon Noons, Patrick Reichenback 

Guitar 
Mark Gasper, Solveig Prictor, Sebastian Tripunovski 

Junior Percussion 
Nina Bron, Jasper Glab, Joshua Haydon 

Senior Percussion 
Bailey Hardy, Anthony Kotsopoulos, Nathan Stone 

 

 

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 12—IMPORTANT DATES 
Date Event 

Friday 16th October Last Day Year 12 Classes 

Monday 19th October Whole School Farewell Assembly/Celebration Day 

Thursday 22nd October Year 12 Graduation – College Gym 8pm 

Wednesday 28th October Year 12 Exams Begin 

Thursday 19th November Year 12 Formal 

Monday 14th December Year 12 Results to Students 

Change of Preference Week 

Thursday 17th December MSC Awards Evening 







COST:  $25 PER BOX  








